

Overfields Primary School Autumn 2020 Newsletter 3 Dream, Believe, Achieve





Overfields Technology Survey



This week we would like you to complete an IT survey for us. The link to the quick survey will be sent to you via email and it will help us to gather a picture of what IT equipment is available to pupils at home. In the event of a bubble closing, or a Government lockdown, we will be delivering some of the curriculum through remote learning and online lessons and we need to know how many pupils could access this and what support families may need.

Please be honest— the information we collate will help us to help you.



Please look out for the link to the survey in an email from the class teacher— the survey will take 5 minutes and will help us enormously.



HARVEST FESTIVAL

This year our Harvest Festival celebrations in school will be a little different as we sadly can't meet for a whole school assembly.

However, we still want to support the Salvation Army Foodbank and so, this year, we will be collecting donations of dry food goods in our bubbles and the Salvation Army will come to school to collect them.

We would be very grateful for any donations of dry food goods - tins, jars of sauces, cereals, rice, pasta, teabags, packet mixes, sugar - basically anything which is store cupboard food. Please ensure donations are unopened and in date.

Please send in any donations to your child's bubble by Friday

Thank you so much for helping us to help our community. If every child brings in just 1 item them we will have over 200 donations and we will make a real difference to peoples' lives locally.



Please support school in reminding your child about social distancing. The children from Year 1 to Year 6 are adapting really well to sitting at their own desk, facing forward, and using their own equipment in class.

At playtimes and lunchtimes however, some pupils forget when playing that they need to stay in their own space and that they shouldn't be touching each other.

Each bubble plays separately, and with their own play equipment, and it is important that they try not to touch each other to limit the risk of any infection and to help us to keep school open.

Thank you for your support.